
 

 

Minutes - Motocross Committee meeting Wednesday 29th March 2023 

Via zoom 7:30 pm. 

(Subject to Confirmation) 

 

1. Present: A Hay, P Hubbard, P Aldridge, M Beadle, D Blyth, C Cattermole, A Foskew, C Garrod, 

P Grantham, D Secker, C Secker, A Smith, C Keeble 

2. Apologies: S Leek, D Mayhew 

3. Minutes from previous meeting held on 6th February 2023 approved.  

4. Matters arising from those minutes.  Motocross open forum, A Hay suggested having a forum 

at the end of the season, 9th or 16th April. It was agreed by the committee. 

5. Refund of entry for riders who withdraw from a meeting before 12:00 on the Tuesday prior 

to the event: it was agreed by the committee to option 1. Refund the rider £50.00 and the 

club will bear the £2.36 stripe charge. If a meeting is cancelled a rider will be refunded the 

full amount less the stripe charge. 

6. ACU Eastern Youth Motocross Championship 2023. Committee members had received a draft 

copy of the conditions prior to the meeting. The draft copy was approved. C Keeble added 

that if the championship winner was not a resident within the Eastern Centre boundaries the 

trophy would be engraved with the name of the champion and presented to the winner 

together with a replica for permanent keepsake. The named trophy would be returned 

immediately to the centre for safe keeping as it will not be permitted to leave the ACU 

Eastern boundary. 

7. The committee agreed the suspension of part of championship condition para 9 for round 2. 

Diss MCC would try to ensure the top 10 from round 1 get an entry at round 3 the following 

weekend. 

8. AOB: Riders not getting a ride, it was discussed at length the number of riders not getting an 

entry and going on the waiting list. A few scenarios were discussed but nothing was agreed.  

Clubs will give invites to club. PP sponsored rider is K Smith for the year.  

D Secker mentioned a venue needed to be changed on the Centre Facebook page & Website 

from Hockham to Wakes Colne, A Smith agreed to change it. A. Hay to notify the Webmaster. 

C Keeble said any cancellations need to go on the ACU Eastern website, so spectators are 

aware. Organisers to inform Paul Sewter and he will update it.  

A Hay has said he will step down as Chairman and Norwich Vikings club representative after 

8th October 2023 the last meeting of the season.   P Hubbard said to the committee to keep a 

look out for a new chairman, he is happy to stay as vice chairman but does not have enough 

time to be the chairman.  

 

Meeting ended at 20:52 

 

 


